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EDITORIAL 

 

Dear and respected readers of the scientific journal Health Bulletin, 

In front of you is the twentieth issue of the electronic journal Health Bulletin, in which we 

once again publish a variety of works from the field of healthcare. We strive to maintain the 

achieved level and continuously work on improving our quality. We are very satisfied and 

proud of being part of eleven internet databases and of our continuous progress each year. I 

am fortunate to have excellent assistants (Josip Šimić, PhD; Roberta Perković, PhD and 

Darjan Franjić, PhD) and immense support from our Dean, Professor Vajdana Tomić, PhD. 

For future issues, we wish to broaden our scope to works from other countries around the 

world, and become indexed by international databases.  

This issue contains eighteen quality works (nine original scientific papers, four review papers, 

three professional papers, one case report and one book review) written by our current and 

former students and, of course, our doctoral students and teachers.  

I hope that by reading the Health Bulletin, you will benefit by expanding your knowledge on 

selected topics, which will also help you in your practical work, and that you will find 

additional motivation to have your work published in our journal. I would like to thank 

everyone who contributed to the publication of this issue, and at the same time I invite all 

those interested to send their works for our next editions exclusively in English language. 

 

 

Mostar, November 2024 Dragan Babić 

 

 

 

  


